
AGENDA FOR THE TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING  
TO BE HELD IN THE FRANKLYN STREET TRAINING ROOM, 238 FRANKLYN STREET 

ON THURSDAY, 2011-SEP-15, COMMENCING AT 3:00 P.M. 
 

 
 
1. CALL THE MEETING TO ORDER: 
 
  
2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA AND LATE ITEMS: 
 
  
3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES: 
 
   
4. DELEGATIONS: 
 
 
5. CHAIR’S REPORT: 
 
 
6. PRESENTATIONS - Verbal Updates: 
 
 a)  Transportation Master Plan Update – Gord F. (30 min.) 

• RDN/Lantzville - Draft Model Zone System 
• Grant Funding for “Nanaimo Regional Transportation Planning” 
• Ferries - Data Collection  
• Land Use / Population Projections - Next Steps 
• Transportation Model Software Review 

b) Nissan Leaf Electric Vehicle Launch Event - Tom H. (5 min.) 
c)  Transit Connect Update - Tom H. (5 min.) 
d)  VIU Parking Update – Tim D. (15 min.) 
e) Installation of Bike Racks in the downtown – Tim D. (15 min.) 
 
 

7. REPORTS: 
  

a)  Electrical Vehicle Charge Stations in Nanaimo – Tom H. (10 min)   
 
   
8. CORRESPONDENCE: 
 

a) Car Charging Plan Unveiled (Ontario) 
 
 
9. UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
 
 
10. ADJOURNMENT: 



2011-Sep-09 

REPORT  
 

REPORT TO:  TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

FROM:  TOM HICKEY, GENERAL MANAGER, COMMUNITY SERVICES 
 

RE:  ELECTRICAL VEHICLE CHARGE STATION IN NANAIMO 
 

 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 
 
That the City install two electrical charge stations at the Vancouver Island Conference Centre and 
at Beban Park. 
 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
 
At the 2011-Jul-07 Transportation Advisory Committee meeting staff indicated locations for the 
installation of vehicle charge stations on City property. The identified locations were at the 
Vancouver Island Conference Centre parkade and at either the Nanaimo Ice Centre, Nanaimo 
Aquatic Centre or Beban Park.  These locations were selected as they often receive out of town 
visitors that may be travelling in electric vehicles that could require a charge while they are 
participating in events at these facilities. 
 
The expectation was to install two charge stations at the VICC parkade and two stations at one of 
the community recreation facilities and for these to be installed in the fall.  However, the cost of 
installing these charge stations is more than expected and staff is seeking support from the 
Transportation Advisory Committee and Council before undertaking the installations. 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The cost of installing these stations is site specific based on access to electricity.  The cost is:  
 
Beban: 
 
• Eaton charge station (each) $  3,000
• Wiring   5,700
• Sidewalk work and Bollards    1,400
• Signage    400

Two Stations                                       Total $13,500
One Station                                         Total $10,500

 
 
Vancouver Island Conference Centre:   
 
• Eaton charge station (each) $ 3,000
• Wiring (approximately) 2,000
• Signage       400
 
            Two Stations                                       Total $ 8,400

 One Station                                         Total $ 5,400
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The annual operating and maintenance costs for these stations is expected to be about $400 per 
location for hydro.  Ongoing maintenance is minimal.  Initially the charge stations will be available 
for public use free of charge and staff will monitor the amount of use each station receives.  If there 
is significant demand for these charge stations, additional charge stations can be added to these 
and other facilities.  At that time a decision can be made to charge the public for use of these 
charge stations to recover costs. 
 
To provide a couple of options in the community, staff is recommending installations at both Beban 
and VICC, however, TAC may consider only an installation at VICC.  City Council has adopted a 
TAC recommendation that encourages the provision of electrical vehicle infrastructure through 
sustainable guidelines, parking bylaws, change in building code or other methods.  The installation 
of these charge stations will show leadership on the City’s behalf. 
 
The money for the installation is available in the Engineering and Public Works budget because 
some positions have been vacant during portions of 2011 and some of this money can be directed 
to this project. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
Tom Hickey, General Manager 
Community Services 
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